








4.5 

Tusla management and in partnership with HBS Estates, design and layouts 
are now complete and full approval is now sought on the basis of a long-term 
operational lease. The Board approved the recommendation to enter into a 
new lease at the Primary Care Centre at McGinn Drive, Buncrana. Co. 
Donegal. 

D. Kiely proposed the approval of the recommendation to enter 
into a new lease agreement in relation to the Primary Care Centre 
at McGinn Drive, Buncrana. Co. Donegal. The proposal was 
seconded by. A. McDermott. Accordingly, the Board approved the 
recommendation to enter into a new lease in relation to the 
Primary Care Centre at McGinn Drive, Buncrana. Co. Donegal

The Board noted approval in principle was sought and obtained at the Board 
meeting in September 2018 to enable detailed design to progress in respect of 
purpose-built Tusla accommodation in the proposed new Primary Care Centre 
Station Road, Gortboy, Newcastle West, Co. Limerick. Following extensive 
work with local Tusla management and in partnership with HBS Estates, 
design and layouts are now complete and full approval is now sought on the 
basis of a long-term operational lease. The Board noted the Chief Executive 
had involvement in this development in his previous role with the HSE. 
The Board approved the recommendation to enter into a new lease at the 
Primary Care Centre Station Road, Gortboy, Newcastle West, Co. 
Limerick. 

R. O'Ferrall proposed the approval of the recommendation to enter 
into a new lease agreement in relation to the Primary Care Centre 
Station Road, Gortboy, Newcastle West, Co. Limerick. The 
proposal was seconded by. P. White. Accordingly, the Board 
approved the recommendation to enter into a new lease in relation 
to the Primary Care Centre Station Road, Gortboy, Newcastle West, 
Co. Limerick

P. Hayden, Head of Estates left the meeting

SMT; G. B1·ophy and S. Ownes joined the meeting 

5. Empowering Practitioners and Practice Initiative (EPPI)

5.1 S. Ownes presented the EPPI toolkit to the Board, outlining the aims of the
programme and the successful impact this programme has had on
participants. EPPI aims to develop evidence-using and evidence-informed
practitioners in Tusla by increasing the knowledge levels and confidence of
staff and improving the consistency and quality of practice across the Agency.
Following questions by the Board the Chair thanked S. Ownes for her
presentation.
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